
COVID-19 Testing for the Uninsured 

Individuals who are uninsured who may be positive for COVID-19 now have the option of getting tested 
at Broadlawns Medical Center and Primary Health Care. Through special funding through the CARES Act, 
both healthcare systems can test and treat uninsured individuals for free.  

Primary Health Care 

The Respiratory Clinic is open to all, being a PHC patient is not a requirement. The clinic is located 
immediately south of our Engebretsen Medical Clinic at 2401 SE 14th Street. Hours of operation are 8:00 
- 5:00pm, Monday - Friday. 

Individuals will be tested if they meet criteria set in place by Iowa Department of Public Health and by 
the clinician.  

No appointments are necessary. Patients will be seen in the order they arrive. Questions or to schedule 
a Telehealth appointment to talk with a healthcare provider first, we encourage patients to call their 
home PHC location. All others may call (515) 248-1400. We encourage individuals with COVID-19 
symptoms to call first before entering a PHC Clinic or go directly to the Respiratory Clinic. 

 

Broadlawns Medical Center 

1. Symptomatic patients can come to the Broadlawns Urgent Care at the hospital which is open 
Monday through Friday from 8 am-8 pm and Saturday 9-3.  

a. Symptoms per CDC recommendations include fever, cough, shortness of breath or 
difficulty breathing, chills, repeated shaking with chills, generalized muscle pain (not 
injury related), headache, sore throat, new loss of taste or smell 

2. Persons without symptoms who are concerned about whether or not they need testing due to 
exposure to a known COVID person may be tested by their PCP in any of the Broadlawns 
Primary Care or Family Medicine clinics. 

 

 


